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House of Commons 
Canada 
 
Ottawa, April 4, 1957. 
 
Mr. N.J. Wallace 
Scenic Highway #35 Ass’n, 
Canarvon, Ont., 
 
Dear Mr. Wallace,- 
 
 In following up your request for mail boxes for those living at Canarvon between the quarter 
and half mile distance from the Post Office, I have just been advised by telephone conversation that the 
Post Office Department is going to allow these people the use of the Rural Route. This is against the 
regulation in force at the present time, and the Director of Communications assured me that this would 
not be used as a precedent in any way, shape or form. 
 
 I have asked him to send me a letter in this regard which I expect to receive to-morrow, and I 
will forward a copy to you as soon as it arrives. 
 
 It has been a pleasure to have been of service to you and the good people of Canarvon. 
 
 I expect the election will be held on June 10th, and it will be a darned poor hand that wont wash 
the other. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
CW Hodgson 
Clayton W. Hodgson, M.P. 


